


21st January 2022

Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families,

The spring term is well underway and we’ve been continuing our

work on ‘aspiration’ by working hard on achieving pen licences,

fluency badges and reading raffle tickets. We’ve been universally

impressed by children’s dedication to improving their learning across

the school.

You’ll find details in this letter about: changes to school dates, class

photograph day, Covid guidance and an exciting addition to our

Read Write Inc. resources for you to access from home.
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Parent Consultations will be held on Tuesday 1st and Wednesday
2nd February. You’ll receive a sign up letter on Monday 24th

January. Guidance would indicate that we’ll be able to do this
face to face. It may be necessary to change this nearer to the
time.

Our Parent Engagement events are still scheduled for the Week
Beginning 7th February – we’ll have updates about this in coming
days.

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee is being celebrated this year. As a
result there is a National Bank Holiday that falls during the June
half term break. We will celebrate this Bank Holiday on Friday
22nd July, making the last day of this school year Thursday 21st

July.



Class photos will take place on 

Thursday 3rd February. 

If your child has PE on this day (Year 

6 and Year 3), please wear full school 

uniform to school and bring PE kit in 

a bag.



As Covid remains a risk in school we will contact you as soon as possible if we suspect your child has come into contact with 
someone who has tested positive. You will receive a Warn and Inform letter with advice on what to do next. If your child has 
been identified as one of those who may have had contact, we would strongly recommended that you use LFD tests for 7 
days and if positive isolate.

When to stop self-isolating

• People who are self-isolating with COVID-19 have the option to reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test 
negative with an LFD test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For example, if they test negative 
on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on 
day 6.

• The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must be taken the following 
day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace

• If the result of either test is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative results from two LFD tests 
on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest.

• Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need to complete the full 
10-day period of self-isolation.

You can stop self-isolating after the 10 days if either:

• You do not have any symptoms

• You just have a cough or changes to your sense of smell or taste – these can last for weeks after the infection has gone



If you have symptoms of COVID-19

Get a PCR test as soon as possible if you have any of these symptoms, even if mild:

• A high temperature (37.8 in children)
• A new, continuous cough
• A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste

Stay at home until you get our test result – only leave your home to have a test.

The self-isolation period includes the day your symptoms started (or the day you had the test, if you do not have 
symptoms) and the next 10 full days.

You may be able to leave self-isolation after 5 days if certain conditions are met.

Rapid tests if you do not have symptoms

• About 1 in 3 people with COVID-19 do not have symptoms but can still infect others.
• Rapid tests help to check if someone has COVID-19. If people test positive and self-isolate, it helps stop the 

virus spreading.
• Research shows rapid tests are a reliable test for COVID-19. They give a quick result and do not need to be sent 

to a lab.
• Even if you’re vaccinated, you could still catch the virus or pass it on. Doing rapid tests helps to protect yourself 

and others.



Attendance at City Academy
Dear Parents/Carers

Thanks so much to everyone for ensuring that children are in 

school as much as possible despite the obvious challenges!

Well done to Mr McAdam’s Eagles Class and Mr Faers’ 

Greenfinches who earned a Hot Chocolate celebration on 

Tuesday as they had the best attendance for the last half 

term. 

As always, if you 
have any questions 
about attendance, 

lateness or absences 
please speak to Mrs 
Storey in the school 
office every morning 

until 11.00am.



Dear Parent/Carer,

In addition to the reading books your child brings home, you now have access to

the Read Write Inc. eBook library. This includes eBook versions of the book your

child is reading at school and allows your child to take a quiz to assess their

understanding of the story. In line with the home reading calendar, your child’s

reading teacher will assign an eBook version alongside the book your child brings

home.

You will find these eBooks on www.oxfordowl.co.uk. We’ll staple your child’s eBook

log in card in to their reading record over the next few days.

If you are having trouble accessing these books or are feeling unsure, please email

cawadmin@auroraacademies.org with ‘Reading Question’ as the subject.

Many thanks,

Ryan Faers

Read Write Inc. Leader

http://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/
mailto:cawadmin@auroraacademies.org


Thanks so much for your

patience and flexibility during

last week’s changes to entrances

and exits. It allowed our

contractors to have a really easy

and successful week!

We’re really thrilled about our

new play equipment! The

Hatchlings and Reception – Year

6 will be ready to have a go

when we open up our grassy

play areas when the weather

warms up and dries out. Roll on

summer!



Please click here for an update about what your children are up to this term!

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
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Thank you all so much for your enthusiasm about school clubs. The response has been superb. Clubs start next 

week. We are thrilled that they filled up so quickly but we’re aware that this means some of you are 

understandably disappointed to be on a waiting list. We will contact you if a space becomes available.

Please read every newsletter to stay on top of everything going on at school.



Although World 
Book Day isn’t 
until 3rd March, 

we’re really 
excited that the 

book line-up has 
been released! 
There are some 
familiar authors 

and some 
excellent stories 

coming up. 
Watch this space 

for more 
information 

about our World 
Book Day Plans 

later in the term!



Remember, for every five signed home-reads, you can earn a raffle ticket! You can choose any book to vote 

for: if you want something harder than you can read by yourself – fine! If you usually read longer 

chapter books but really like the look of a picture book – fine! This is all about your choice and rewarding 

those of you who work so hard on your reading. I wonder which of these wonderful books you’ll choose!

Good luck.





We will be celebrating Safer 

Internet Day over the week 

beginning 7th February so 

now is a great time to 

remind your children about 

safe online behaviors. 

Children will soon be hearing 

about a respectful rabbit 

challenge that Miss Delaney, our 

Computing leader, is setting up! 

The childnet website is a great 

source of information for parents 

and carers. 

https://www.childnet.com/



Keep an eye out for some RESPECT certificates 
coming home on Monday! These are overdue 

because of postponed assemblies so I look 
forward to giving them out over the weekend.



Keep an eye out for some EFFORT certificates 
coming home on Monday! Teachers have been 

keeping an eye out for two class members 
who have been working especially hard!



PE Kits
We have decided to continue asking children to come into 

school in their PE kits on their PE days during the Spring term. 

Please ensure your child is wearing suitable PE kit, especially 

footwear, on their PE days below. As ever, it is fine for them to 

wear trackies and school jumpers during the colder weather.

PE days have changed for many children so please see below:

Please wear PE kit into school on these days:

YG
Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6

Day

Mondays

Tuesdays Tuesdays Thursdays Wednesdays Wednesdays Mondays

Wednesdays Fridays Fridays Thursdays Fridays Thursdays



Dates for your Diary
Our term dates for 21/22 are online: click here to see them.

Wednesday 5th January: Start of Spring 1

Tuesday 1st February: Parent/Carer Consultation

Wednesday 2nd February: Parent/Carer Consultation

Thursday 3rd February: NSPCC Maths Day & Class Photos

Friday 4th February: Inset Day

Wb. 7th February TBC: Parent Engagement Events (Covid19 guidance

permitting)

Friday 11th February: End of Spring 1

Monday 21st February: Start of Spring 2

Thursday 3rd March: World Book Day

Friday 18th March: Red Nose Day

Friday 22nd July: Nominated Jubilee Bank Holiday

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2020-21/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2021-22/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2021-22/


I trust that this letter has provided you with information you need; please do not hesitate to get in 

touch or check through previous newsletters.

Sincerely,

Thomas McMorrin

Headteacher

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/stream/newsletters/full/1/-/

